We talk on behalf of our classmates and teachers, our group is guided by Mr Sharman. We discuss ideas and projects to raise money for our charity (Masekane school). We also feedback to our classes and take their ideas back to our meetings.

At the moment, in school council we have been brainstorming ideas for ways to fundraise for Masekane School in South Africa. We are trying to raise money for at least one ticket for a teacher to come from there to visit England so they can learn from us and bring ideas back to their home. Last year Elizabeth, the headteacher of Masekane, came to our school. Recently a lady called Eve went to Masekane and she told us Elizabeth coming here really influenced their school.

We are also contacting the PTA to see if they will help us fundraise. In our hall we have a map of the world with a plane next to South Africa. Every time we get some money the plane will move closer to England. Then we will have enough to buy a ticket!